
 

 

October at a Glance 
 

 

Friday 2nd `10.00am Vines Options Op Shop—coffee morning 
Sunday 4th   8.45am Traditional Worship 
  10.15am Worship 
    Daylight Savings starts 
Tuesday 6th 12.30pm WHISH 
Wednesday 7th   1.30pm Mission Outreach 
Friday 9th   7.00pm KFG—Bike Ride 
Sunday 11th 10.00am Café Church in Horizons Room 
Sunday 18th 10.00am Worship  
Tuesday 20th   2.00pm Midweek communion 
    6.30pm Friends from Vines 
Wednesday 21st   7.00pm Church Council Meeting 
Saturday 24th   7.30pm Friendship Club 
Sunday 25th 10.00am Frontier Services Sunday 
    Followed by Fundraising Luncheon 
    4.00pm Messy Church 
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Western Heights Uniting Church 

31 Douglass Street, Herne Hill, 3218. 
(03) 5229 2681 

Email: office@whuc.com.au 
Website: www.whuc.com.au 

ABN: 50 871 893 057 

October Preaching Plan 
Western Heights Services: 
Sunday 4th   8.45am Rev. Isabel Greenall  

  10.15am Rev. Isabel Greenall    

Sunday 11th 10.00am Rev. Isabel Greenall  Café Church in Horizons Room 

Sunday 18th 10.00am Rev. Isabel Greenall  All Together Service &   
       Communion   

Tuesday 20th   2.00pm Rev. Isabel Greenall  Midweek communion 

Sunday 25th 10.00am Rev. Isabel Greenall   Frontier Services Sunday 

    4.00pm Messy Church 

 

Other Services:  

Sunday 4th  Michele Hardy  Rokewood  

Sunday 11th  Michele Hardy  McKellar Centre 

Tuesday 27th  Audrey Kateena  Vincentian Village 3.00pm 
 

Loving God: Growing Together, Partnering Community, Sharing Faith 
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Wednesday 7th October 2015 

Remembering School Days with Joan Murphy 

1.30pm Horizons Room 

Contact: Dorothy Matthews - 5278 9491 

Western Heights Mission 
Outreach 2015 

“Cup Day” 

Tuesday 20th October, 2015 

6.30pm Horizons Room 

Come and be part of “Cup Day Celebration” 

Fashions on the Field & Hat Parade. (Optional) 

Meal & Competitions 

Donation to Cancer Research 

All Ladies welcome 

Joan 5241 5683 

0438 722 035  

Friends from Vines 

Bike Ride 

Friday 9th October, 2015 

7pm—8.30pm  

$3.00 

RSVP to Jan or Karen by                                       
Wednesday 7th October 

Karen.morgan1968@hotmail.com or 0404435261 

or office@whuc.com.au 

KFG (Kids Friendship Group) 

All past volunteers from Vines 
Options are invited to catch up 
for coffee and a chat at Soft 
Café in Minerva Road on    
Friday 2nd October at 
10.00am. 

Vines Options Op Shop—Coffee 
Morning 

Sunday 25th October        4pm 
 

Contact: Karen (0404435261) for more info or if 
you’d like to help! 

 Messy Church @ 
 WHUC 

Expressions of interest are invited for a person(s) to 
clean our Church building (including the Horizons & 
Pool rooms) on a temporary basis. 

Mary, our faithful and conscientious cleaner for 
many years, is now on the “shortlist” (sometime in 
the next 6 months?) for knee surgery, so we will need 
to replace her for the period of her surgery and     
rehabilitation, expected to be 2 – 3 months.   

Presently, cleaning is performed on a Monday when 
the building is normally unused, although there may 
be some flexibility possible if this was required.  
Award rates (casual) will be paid, for 5 hours per 
week.   

Please contact Graeme Hardy if you might be        

interested in this position. 

Want to earn some extra money? 

A warm invitation has been extended to Gary & Ros 
McIlvena to attend our Meeting which will be held on 
Saturday 24th October, 2015 at 7.30pm in the         
Horizons Room. 

Gary is heavily involved in helping and supporting the 
homeless people in the Geelong area and has          
volunteered to address us in this regard. 

Friendship Club  

10-11:15am 11th October, Horizons Room 

Café Church aims to provide an inclusive, informal 
and welcoming space for everybody. It is a “growing 
together” type sacred space, revolving around open 
discussion, creative expression, prayer and song. 

Our Café Church on Sun 11th Oct will be over brunch 
and so would be a perfect opportunity to bring along a 
friend.  Food and drink provided. 

Café Church—bring a friend 
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International – The Leprosy Mission afternoon 
tea meeting saw over 50 people gather to hear of 
the work of Anandaban Hospital in Nepal,     
helping injured and homeless following the earth-
quake. An offering of $3,950 was given. 

 

Australian – Sunday 25th October our worship 
will be centered on the work of Frontier Services  
followed by a fundraising luncheon (see separate 
notice beside). 

 

Local – Invitation posters to our church have 
been given and accepted gladly for each room of 
the Parkview Motel and the Shannon Ave Motel 
and one for the reception area of the Eldorado 
Caravan Park. 

Western Heights Secondary College Breakfast 
program now is serving over 130 students each 
Wednesday. Please keep all of our Outreach   
programs in your prayers. 

Report from Outreach 

Sunday 4th October, the Tennis Club will hold a 
barbeque after church at 11.30am (gold coin           
donation). Followed at 12.00pm by the club         
presentations for the past season. Two senior and two 
junior teams will play in this years grand finals. All 
welcome 

Tennis Club News— 
Open Invitation 

This years All Saints service to honour the memory of 
loved ones who have died during the past year,      
including those who were associated with our church, 
and those whose family is associated with us, will be 
held on Sunday 1st November. 

If you wish to ensure that a loved one is remembered 
in this year’s service please contact Audrey on 
0435 064 088 or Jan at the office on 5229 2681 or by 
email: whuc@bigpond.com, by Sunday 11th October. 

All Saints Service 2015 

mailto:whuc@bigpond.com
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Vision Sisters Fundraiser! 

Did you know…that every hour, 33 women still die from pregnancy or 

childbirth complications.  In Uganda, almost half of all pregnant women 

give birth without the assistance of a skilled health worker, often in un-

clean conditions that threaten the lives of both mothers and babies.  
So…this term our playgroup is going to support the fundraising efforts 

of world vision and will be raising money to assist mums in Uganda! 

Giving birth shouldn’t be a matter of life or death 
World Vision works around the world to improve maternal and child healthcare. In Uganda, 

we are training health workers and encouraging women to give birth in a health clinic. 

World Vision also partners with the Birthing Kit Foundation (Australia) to provide health 

clinics with clean birthing kits so that mothers and babies can avoid infection and survive 

childbirth. 

What is a clean birthing kit? 
A clean birthing kit is so basic that it costs less than a cup of coffee. Yet it can help prevent 

infection and save lives. One birthing kit costs $3!  

Each birthing kit contains six items needed to ensure a clean delivery:

 
Our playgroup’s goal is to donate 200 birthing kits! 

So…what can you do?  
* make a $3 donation and receive a fridge magnet.  
* take a five pack of magnets and spread the word about what we are doing and maybe some of your 
family and friends would like to support Ugandan mums too!  

See Karen for more info or to make a donation. Thanks! ☺ 
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Introduction  
The Small Groups Program has been running at Western Heights for about twelve years, with seven groups currently 
in operation. Small groups provide opportunity for getting to know a group of people very well and through those 
relationships to then share, care, grow in faith, and pray together.  
Small Group Core Values  
To develop real, authentic, supportive relationships within a safe environment.  
To be mutually encouraged by each other’s faith.  
To offer opportunities for personal growth and understanding.  
To be open and willing to be a place where a person new to the faith or to the Church is welcome.  
Practicals  
The groups ideally comprise of about 8-10 adults who meet together usually twice a month. Some groups meet    
regularly for a few months, then have a break. It is up to each group to decide what’s best for them. The groups meet 
in the homes of the members, mostly in the same home each time, and share the leadership. 

Current Groups  
The groups currently meet as follows:  
Monday – fortnightly (1 day & 1 night group)  
Tuesday – 2nd & 4th (1 night group)  
Wednesday – 2nd & 4th (1 group)  
Thursday – 2nd & 4th (2 groups), 1st & 3rd (1 group) 
New Groups  
In the next 12months, according to the 3 Year Strategic Plan, we are planning on developing two short term interest/
action based small groups.  If you are interested in exploring the possibility of joining one of these short term groups 
or one of the ongoing groups, see Isabel Greenall or Roger Dingle. 
Queries/Comments  
The Small Groups Program is co-coordinated by Isabel Greenall & Roger Dingle. Please see either for anything to 
do with the Program. 

Small Groups Update 
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Beechworth Sunday 8th – Friday 13th November 

If you would like to have further information or 
would like to register to participate then contact Don 
Pope 5728 2835 or                                               
email: beechworthcelticpilgrimage@gmail.com 

Pilgrims on a Journey— 
The Celtic Way 

Newman College November 28-29, 2015 

If you have ever imagined yourself in the cloisters of a 
medieval monastery—surrounded by the peaceful 
sounds of Gregorian chant, splendid architecture, and 
beautiful manuscripts—then the Advent Festival will 
open this world to you. The festival offers the        
opportunity to side step the Christmas rush and pause 
in Melbourne's culturally rich oasis of Newman     
College. 

Gary Ekkel, Artistic Director 

Pamphlets and booking forms are available from the     
information table. 

2015 Advent Festival 

Theme “On becoming an intercultural church” 

October 16 & 17 

Koornang Uniting Church 

See further information see Horizons noticeboard. 

Intercultural Conference 

29th November 2015 2.30-5.00pm 

Parks Hall, Newcombe St., Portarlington 

Featuring Melbourne Opera & Essendon Choral Society 

(More details on Horizons Room Noticeboard) 

Handel’s Messiah 

Thinking of studying theology for fun, out of interest, 
or as the foundation to a career in Ministry or within 
the church? 

We’re throwing open the doors of Pilgrim Theological 
College for our inaugural Open Day on Tuesday, 20 
October and you’re invited to come and visit our      
college and experience the Pilgrim difference. 

Featuring public lectures and the opportunity to meet 
our faculty and staff as well as plenty of refreshments, 
prospective and current University of Divinity students 
can also find out about the huge range of new units 
unique to Pilgrim that we’re offering in 2016. 

Available at undergraduate and post-graduate levels, 
and as on- or off-campus units, these new units 
will offer plenty of choice for students planning to enter 
or continue theological studies. 

Our status as a Uniting Church college, our focus on 
providing ecumenical studies, as well as our fantastic 
facilities and highly regarded faculty all combine to 
ensure we’re in the best position to help you to take the 
next step in your learning journey. 

We look forward to welcoming you at Pilgrim         
Theological College Open Day. 

Centre for Theology & Ministry - 29 College        
Crescent, Parkville, Telephone: 9340 8800 

Pilgrim Theological College 
Open Day 

mailto:beechworthcelticpilgrimage@gmail.com
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Leadership Team: 

Minister:   Rev. Isabel Greenall minister@whuc.com.au  5250 5930 

    Isabel’s day off is Monday so please refrain from                  0419 602006    
    contacting her on this day. 

 

Church Administrator: John Matthews dotjohn1b@gmail.com  5278 9491 

 

Children’s Ministry  Karen Morgan  karen.morgan1968@hotmail.com 5276 1042 

Co-ordinator:  

 

Pastoral Care Contact:  Audrey Kateena Pastoral.Carer@gmail.com 0435 064 088
   

Church Council Chair: Rodger Marsden eagles@pipeline.com.au  0419 717 774 

 

Property Co-ordinator Graeme Hardy  graeme.c.hardy@gmail.com 0408 630 391 

             

Communications  

Administrator:  Jan Grigg       5229 5889 

 

WHUC Office:  Phone:   5229 2681 

    Office hours:  Wed: 1.30pm - 3.30pm 

       Fri : 9am – 1:00pm 

    Office email:  office@whuc.com.au 

    Website:  www.whuc.com.au 

    Facebook:  www.facebook.com/pages/Western-Heights-
       Uniting-Church/167518399975533 

        

 

 

Contact Details 

If anyone wishes to receive the Pew 
Sheet information by email each week, 
please give your name and email       
address to Jan in the office. 

Pew Sheet 
The Leprosy Mission is able to raise 
funds from the sale of many forms of 
recycled aluminium foil and cans. 
Please assist this worthy cause by 
leaving your used foil in the           
appropriate box in the foyer. 

Aluminium Foil 

Playgroups are held in the    
Horizons Room on: Tuesday  
mornings and Friday      
mornings 9:30-11.30am.  

To be included in the Monthly Newsletter, please ensure your notices are at the church office by the 20th of the  
preceding month. They can be dropped in to the office in a clear ly marked envelope, or  emailed to the    
office, at office@whuc.com.au 

Future Monthly Newsletters 


